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Summer 2016

Dear Parents and Guardians of Pre-K – 5th grade;

Once again I want to take the opportunity to welcome you to the 2016-2017 school year.  I hope your summer is going well and you are taking advantage of the remaining days of summer recess.

2016-2017 Student School Hours

This year, our student school day schedule will remain from 8:15am - 2:35pm.  Student breakfast will be served each morning in the Main and Annex Cafeterias beginning at 7:55am.  Our Morning Care program begins at 6:25am, and our afternoon STAR program ends at 6:00pm.  If you have more questions about these two programs, feel free to ask your child’s teacher or our Parent Coordinator, Denise Sarno.

Stop Drop & Go

Our Stop, Drop & Go will commence on Friday, September 9th at 7:55am. At 8:15am, Stop, Drop & Go protocols will cease and the Annex back door will be closed.  Students must then be escorted to the main entrances of both buildings.  At this time, students will be issued a late pass.  Please be mindful of the time if you are participating in our Stop, Drop & Go morning arrivals. 
Fall 2016 Back to School Day & Night Open House 
In a continuous effort to accommodate families with two or more siblings attending P.S. 42 as well as support our working families, this year we will be hosting three sessions for our Back to School Open House. To ensure all sessions are conducive and informative for all, we ask that only parents and guardians attend. If you have any concerns regarding childcare, please contact our Parent Coordinator, Denise Sarno.  
The three sessions will be as follows:

· Tuesday, September 20th from 3:00pm – 3:45pm
· Thursday, September 22nd from 5:15pm – 6:15pm 

· Thursday, September 22nd from 6:30pm – 7:30pm
More information pertaining to our Back to School Open House and scheduling will be backpacked home the first week of school.  Until then please save the dates.

The intention of this conference is to provide you with information regarding:
· An overview of the grade’s curriculum

· Specific learning goals, objectives and expectations
· Procedures concerning homework, units of study, school and classroom routines and communication protocols
As previously stated, this September our 4th and 5th grade students will be scheduled for Block Programming.  As a result, you will be able to meet with your child’s ELA/Social Studies and Math/Science teachers during our Back to School Open House.

Please be mindful that our Back to School Open House is not the time for individual conferences with teachers.   Individual conferences will take place during our traditional Parent/Teacher Conferences in November and March.  Of course, if it is necessary, you may always contact your child’s teacher throughout the year to make an appointment.

Lastly, all teachers will continue to be available throughout the year to meet and conference each Tuesday afternoon.  As you know, students achieve success when the parent and teacher work together.  Please contact your child’s teacher to set up meetings and times.

If you have any questions or inquiries, please contact our Parent Coordinator, Denise Sarno at dsarno2@schools.nyc.gov or 718-984-3800, ext. 1065.

See you in September!

Brian P. Sharkey
Principal

School Hours and PT Conf. 2016
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